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FAO: Andre Pinto and Claire Megginson 
Inspectors for Medworth CHP Ltd DCO 
The Planning Inspectorate 
2 The Square Temple Quay, 
Bristol 
BS1 6PN   
          

By email only: Medworth@planninginspectorate.gov.uk  

 

Dear Planning Inspectors, 
 
Medworth Non Material Amendment Request / Cromwell Road Junction 
 
The recent notice of intention to submit an application for a non-material amendment 
has prompted Cambridgeshire County Council to scrutinise the highway boundary 
more closely at the junction of New Bridge Lane and Cromwell Road.   
 
In doing so, it has become apparent that an area of the north-west arm, eastern side 
of New Bridge Lane that is within the existing Order limits does not form part of the 
public highway, as was previously thought.  The land in question was included as part 
of areas to be dedicated as highway under item 4.1 of a section 106 agreement made 
in 2013 between the County Council and the adjoining landowner, Tesco Stores Ltd.  
The land is shown shaded pink on the copy plan from that agreement, which is 
attached with this letter.  Item 4.3 of the agreement specifies that the land shall not be 
dedicated as highway until the issue of a Provisional Certificate by the County Council.  
Owing to a number of unresolved issues with the works constructed by Tesco Stores 
Ltd under the terms of the agreement, no Provisional Certificate has ever been issued 
by the County Council; it follows therefore that the land shaded pink remains in Tesco 
Stores Ltd.’s ownership and has not been dedicated as highway.  The County Council 
is conscious that this is likely to have a knock-on impact on the deliverability of the 
required junction design that has been under discussion between itself and the 
applicant. 
 
We have contacted Tesco Stores Ltd as a priority with a view to regularising the 
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matter as fast as we can.  We will work as constructively as possible with the applicant 
in seeking to resolve this.  We have informed the applicant via separate letter of the 
situation as detailed above. 
 
Alongside this letter, we have included a copy of Cambridgeshire County Council’s 
Section 106 Agreement with Tesco Stores Ltd, and related land plan.  
 
Yours sincerely 

Emma Fitch 
Assistant Director,  
Planning, Growth, and Environment 
 
 
Enc.  

S106 Agreement (S106 Agreement 11.12.2013.pdf); and  
Land Dedication Plan (DC5927.pdf) 
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